JUNE 2024

Public Works Monthly Update

The guys had a very busy month with water line installs, late night water line repairs, storms, some debris removal, just to mention a few. We kicked off the start of the Summer events in town with our 1st Party at the Pavilion and we are prepping for the next one this weekend. We also joined in on the 100 mile yard sale this past weekend.

Street Department

The Street Crew had somewhat of a break from the grass due to the drought conditions. With that being said, they have been busy with brush and trimming trees and low hanging limbs. The guys also helped with the preparation of the Pavilion. THe Street crew helped with traffic control on some of the water leaks, freeing up the water crew to concentrate on the job at hand. They also found the time to patch a few of the holes and potholes in town from all of the work being done.

Water/Sewer Department

The Water Crew was able to finish the new water line install/upgrade on Berry St. Needless to say, they have had their hands full with the water leak repairs. All the old lines are cracking under pressure. Making sure we have enough parts to do the repairs is the issue now. We still have sewer lines to unclog and the Miss Utilities to mark. The crew helped with the asphalt by digging the holes out ahead of the street crew.

Maintenance Department

The shop load has been steady. We have had several of the vehicles in for minor service or repairs. The Red dump truck was sent out to Goodman for electrical repairs. Robert was called out to do an onsite hose repair on the mini-excavator. He was able to get new hoses made up here in town and get mini back up and running.

Chris has been all over the place, keeping everything running smoothly at the Library and the Airport. He revamped the kitchen at the shop and has it looking real nice for the guys to relax while they eat a meal.

Other Updates

The Waste Water Plant has been operating to standard. We are in the process of getting a new pump for Butcher's Creek Pump station. We have recently added on a part time employee, Steve, to help Nelson out at the plant until the full time vacancy is filled.

THANKS TO ALL OF THE GUYS FOR ALL OF THE HARD WORK!!!